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MASS INTENTIONS 
 
 

Monday, July 7 (Poniedziałek)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
  SH -   8:00AM Health of Ryan McKee r/o mother &  
  family 
  SH - 11:00AM †John S. Bush r/o daughter & family 
CTK - 12:00PM Recitation of the Rosary & Divine Mercy 
  Devotions 
 
Tuesday, July 8 (Wtorek)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
  SH -   8:00AM †Jan & Stefania Grabowski r/o family 
  SH - 11:00AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English 
CTK -   7:00PM Adoration 
 
Wednesday, July 9 (Środa)  
 Augustine Zhao Rong & Companions 
CTK -   7:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
  SH - 11:00AM †Michael Gavala r/o Ann Kunze 
  SH - 11:30AM Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  
  and recitation of the Holy Rosary 
  SH -   7:00PM OLPH Novena and Mass in Polish 
 
Thursday, July 10 (Czwartek)  
CTK -   7:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
  SH -   8:00AM †Rev. Stanislaw Ziobron 
  SH - 11:00AM †Joseph Piscadlo r/o wife 
 
Friday, July 11 (Piątek) – Benedict 
CTK -   7:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
  SH - 11:00AM †Andrew G. Vinchur r/o family 
  SH - 11:30AM Divine Mercy Devotion in English 
  SH -   7:00PM †Piotr Szeremeta r/o wife & family 
 
Saturday, July 12 (Sobota)  
  SH -   8:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
  SH - 11:00AM †Julia Fender r/o Smolinka Family 
CTK -   4:30PM †Helen & Leo Nowalsky r/o Dorothy 
  Nowalsky 
  SH -   6:00PM For the Participants of the Christ the 
  Redeemer Summer Camp 
 
Sunday, July 13 (Niedziela)  
  SH -   7:00AM †Emilia Kapustka r/o Adam & Beata 
  Morawski 
CTK -   8:30AM †Loretta Keller r/o Helen & Joe Tomko 
  SH -   8:30AM †Jozefa Dormanski r/o children 
  SH - 10:00AM †Theodore & Irene Kolodzieski daughter 
  & family 
CTK - 10:30AM For the People of the Parish  
  SH - 11:30AM †Adam Olearczyk r/o daughter 
  SH -   5:00PM Sunday Vigil & Benediction in Polish 
 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF JULY 6, 2014 
 
Sunday:  Zec 9:9-10/Rom 8:9, 11-13/Mt 11:25-30 
Monday:  Hos 2:16, 17b-18, 21-22/Mt 9:18-26 
Tuesday:  Hos 8:4-7, 11-13/Mt 9:32-38 
Wednesday:  Hos 10:1-3, 7-8, 12/Mt 10:1-7 
Thursday:  Hos 11:1-4, 8c-9/Mt 10:7-15 
Friday:  Hos 14:2-10/Mt 10:16-23 
Saturday:  Is 6:1-8/Mt 10:24-33 
Next Sunday:  Is 55:10-11/Rom 8:18-23/Mt 13:1-23 or 13:1-9 
 

 
 
"Come to me, all you who labor and are burdened, and I will 
give you rest. Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I 
am meek and humble of heart; and you will find rest for 
yourselves. For my yoke is easy, and my burden light." - Mt 
11:28-30 
 

14TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

In some parts of the world, irrigating fields to ensure 
a reasonable harvest has always been a difficult task. Water 
does not like to move uphill. It needs to be forced in that 
direction. By the second century BC, innovations in 
irrigation technology led to the widespread use of the 
Persian wheel, which employed animals-often oxen-to move 
water. Yoked to an arm that turned a wheel fitted to a cog 
that moved the lift buckets, the oxen could be made to walk 
around and around all day. If needed, anyone could be fitted 
to the yoke to ensure the flow of water for the survival of the 
crops. 

The Gospel this weekend speaks of an easy yoke 
and a light burden. Jesus invites those who are burdened to 
come to him and to learn meekness and humbleness of heart. 
The followers of Jesus are lifelong learners as they uncover 
an ever deeper understanding of what it means to be a 
disciple. Jesus is the teacher who continuously reveals the 
Father to those who come to him. And the yoke that one 
accepts is not the burden of the law of the Pharisees, but the 
easy yoke of life in Christ. 

This is the difference between those oxen who turn a 
Persian wheel and the disciple of Christ. The oxen go round 
and round all the day long. Their circular path is never 
ending and though they walk the whole day, they do not go 
anywhere. Their labor is productive, but not life-changing. 
The disciple who takes on the yoke of Christ accepts his 
invitation to walk with him. In doing so, we take on the 
burden of learning from Christ. Think back to the Eight 
Beatitudes we heard so many months ago. Those eight 
precepts are the law that Jesus expects his followers to live 
under, the yoke that we take on in our Christian lives. The 
beatitudes are the wellspring that nurtures our lives. 
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MONDAY, JULY 7  
CHRIST THE REDEEMER SUMMER CAMP 2014 BEGINS – 

all registered campers are to gather at the church at 
8:30AM. 

 
NEXT WEEKEND, JULY 12 & 13 

MISSION CO-OP WEEKEND - Rev. Isaac Honsan 
representing the Archdiocese of Imphal, India will share 
his missionary experience at all the Masses.  Your 
generous support and prayers will be of great help for the 
evangelization work in the diocese of Imphal. 

ADVANCE FOOD TICKETS will be on sale after all Masses.  
For $20 you get $25 worth of food tickets.   

 

NEXT SUNDAY, JULY 13 
BLOOD DRIVE – sponsored by the Knights of Columbus 

#6573 – 9AM-3PM – St. John Neumann Center (red 
building).  Everyone who attempts to donate will be placed 
in a raffle for a $50 gift card to The Manville Diner. 

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 
 

PONIEDZIAŁEK, 7 LIPIEC 
ROZPOCZYNA SIĘ CHRIST THE REDEEMER SUMMER 

CAMP 2013 – wszyscy uczestnicy gromadzą się w kościele 
o 8:30AM. 

 

NIEDZIELA, 13 LIPIEC  
HONOROWE KRWIODAWSTWO - organizowane przez 

Rycerzy Kolumba #6573 - w godzinach 9 - 15 w St. John 
Newman Center (czerwony budynek). Każdy, kto oddaje 
krew, bierze udział w loterii o kartę rabatową wartości $50 
w The Manville Diner. 

BILETY NA FESTIWAL PARAFIALNY (na jedzenie) są do 
nabycia po każdej Mszy Św. w promocyjnej cenie $20 za 
bilet wartości $25. 

 
ON SATURDAY, AUGUST 2ND THE 
MASS WILL BE AT 4PM IN 
SACRED HEART INSTEAD OF 
6PM DUE TO THE SUMMER 

FESTIVAL. 
 

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule 
 

Sunday:  Josephine Pschar & Marge Iarkowski   
Monday:  Michael & Natacha Drobny 
Tuesday:   Dolores Finlan  
Wednesday:  Helen Shelton 
Thursday:  Laurie Lukacs & Katelyn Hart  
Friday:  John Tardy 
Saturday: Jennie Bartus 

 

WITH THE HOT WEATHER HERE, 
WE URGE YOU TO RESPECT BOTH 
YOURSELVES AND THE CHURCH. 
SHORTS AND BEACHWEAR ARE 
NOT APPROPRIATE DRESS FOR 
CHURCH.  OUR CHURCHES ARE 
AIR-CONDITIONED AND THERE IS 

NO REASON FOR IMPROPER ATTIRE.  PLEASE ABIDE 
BY THIS REQUEST. 

PRZYPOMINAMY O ODPOWIEDNIM UBIORZE NA 
MSZĘ I NABOŻEŃSTWA, KOBIETY PROSIMY O 
UBIOR ZAKRYWAJĄCY RAMIONA, MĘŻCZYZN O 
SPODNIE DŁUGIE. TROSKA O UBIÓR 
ODPOWIEDNI DO MIEJSCA JEST WYRAZEM 
NASZEJ WRAŻLIWOŚCI NA ŚWIĘTOŚĆ MIEJSCA. 

 

 
 
IF YOU HAVE NOT REGISTERED YOUR CHILD/CHILDREN 
FOR THE 2014-15 SCHOOL YEAR, PLEASE DO SO AS SOON AS 
POSSIBLE.  TEXTBOOKS HAVE TO BE ORDERED AND WE 
NEED AN ACCURATE COUNT OF STUDENTS.  TUITION BILLS 
WILL BE MAILED IN JULY. 

 

Jeśli nie zarejestrowałeś swojego dziecka na na 
lekcje religii na nowy rok szkolny 2014-15 to 
prosimy o niezwłoczne skontaktowanie się z 
biurem parafialnym.  Jesteśmy w trakcje 
zamawiania podręczników do nauki religii i 
chcemy mieć pewność, że mamy dokładną liczbę 
dzieci uczęszczających na lekcje religii w naszej 
parafii. 
 

 
Thank you to Rich Komoroski of Kulinski 
Memorials for sponsoring the T-Shirts for 
our 2014 Summer Camp. 

 
PODZIĘKOWANIE 

Dla  Komorowski of Kulinski Memorials za 
sposnsorowanie koszulek na Summer Camp 2014 – 
Bóg Zapłać !! 
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CHRIST THE KING 
SCHOOL NEWS 

 
There’s So Much to LOVE at CTK School 

If your child needs a new school opportunity come to  
Christ the King School today. 

Enhanced academic programs geared towards all levels. 
Flexible grouping and differentiated instruction, with small 

classes.  New state of the art computer lab, classroom 
technology, and library media center.  Art, Music, Spanish, 

Computer Labs and Gym classes augment the exciting 
curriculum.  Afterschool clubs and activities: Basketball, 

Cheerleading, Drama Club, CTK Angels, and more!  Students 
develop into compassionate and caring members of their 

community with a clear moral compass. Students and families 
participate together in charitable efforts. 

Full and Half Day Pre-K & Full Day Kindergarten Classes.   
Before & After Care Available. 

Christ the King School is now enrolling and re-enrolling for 
2014-2015 school year; pre-K through 8th grade; excellent 

environment for learning!  Just call 908-526-1339 for 
information on admissions and/or to schedule a tour.  

 
 
Greetings from the Office of the Diaconate 

Over the next several months, the Office of the 
Diaconate will be publishing articles about the ministry 
of deacon.  The articles will be presented in a question 
and answer format.  Our goal is for you to become 
more familiar with the ministry of deacons, their role in 
our Church and the requirements for ordination. 
  
Question #12: 
If the wife of a deacon dies, may the deacon get 
married again? 
 

Canon law normally prohibits any cleric from getting 
married.  Notice that canon law does allow married 
men to be ordained to the permanent diaconate; but 
normally, once ordained, a man cannot marry.  This 
means that if a deacon’s wife dies, the normal course is 
for the deacon to remain celibate.  Under certain 
conditions, a deacon’s bishop may petition the Holy 
See for a dispensation from canon law so that the 
deacon might marry again, but this is an exceptional 
situation and not the norm. 
 

 

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING AWARENESS 
WEEK – JULY 20-26, 2014 

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING “IT’S 
WORTH IT” 

 
MARRIED COUPLES: 
You can enhance your marital romance and build a 
better marriage!  It is never too late to 
experience the joy natural family planning 
methods can bring to your relationship.  Both 
spouses are taught to understand the nature of 
fertility and work with it, either to plan a 
pregnancy or to avoid a pregnancy…NFP becomes 
a shared commitment!   
 
ENGAGED COUPLES: 
If you are interested in beginning your life 
together as husband and wife by loving one 
another naturally it is never too early to learn 
about natural family planning.   
 
What are the benefits of using NFP?    
  - Low cost 
  - No harmful side effects 
  - Effective for achieving, spacing or limiting pregnancy 
  - Can be used throughout a woman’s reproductive life 
  - Marriage enrichment and mutual understanding 
  - Appreciation for the value of children 
  - Fosters respect for and acceptance of the total person 
  - Morally acceptable 
 
Where can I learn how to use NFP? 
 -Call the Family Life Office/Diocese of 
Metuchen (732) 562-1990 Ext. 1624 or e-mail 
familylife@diometuchen.org for more information or to 
register for classes at a location nearest your home.        
 

BUS TRIPS 
 

August 9th - Mets vs. Phillies - $50 includes bus/ticket 
to the game/$12 food voucher.  Bus leaves Christ the 
King School at 4PM.  Sponsored by the Manville 
Knights of Columbus.  For more information and/or 
tickets contact Robert Newman at 908-883-0808. 

 
Reservations for the following event can be made by 
calling Bill at 732-947-7495. 

 

July 12th – Katy Perry concert – Prudential Hall 
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We ask you for your prayers for 
the health of those in need, 
especially: Toni Antonelli, Mary 
Bogdan, Cecelia Bok, John 
Bontempo, Joseph & Shawn 
Brickley, Bill Caswell, 
Margaret Cebula, Chester 

Cejnowski, Luke Chartowich, Halina Cichon, Vincent 
Chiusano, Pat Cobo, Allison Collins,  Kaiden Crothwer, 
John Dombey, Dorothy Dinsmore, Joseph Fallon, Helen 
Fedor, Helen Gazo, Julia Gekosky, Dorothy Gluch, 
Maryann Hughes, Stefanie Incao, Raul Jaime, Joanna 
Jasontek, Estelle Kaminski, Mary Kantorski, Stephen 
Kenosky, Deb Knitowski, Dennis Koslowski, Marie 
Krachan, Theresa Kraska, Wiktoria Lach, Janice Lalley, 
Cheyenne Licardi, Josephine Martens, Joe Matisak, 
Gerry McCormick, Quaid Mobus, Adeline Morgan, Mai 
Nguyen, John Nieliwocki, Hunter Norz, Dolores 
Novicky, Robert Petsko, Skip Picciano, Marie 
Piorkowski, Steven Pirello, Normand Rivard, Jenny 
Rodgers, Donna Roman, John Scanlon, Pat Sherwood, 
Victoria Soika, Andy Soltis,  Albert Stanski, Zdzislaw 
Szczepanski, Rose Tabbit, Virginia Tamburini, William 
Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, Marilyn Trilone, Beverly 
Ulicny, Pauline Vantaggi, Helen Vrabel, Natalie 
Walkoviak, Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, Joann 
Zielinski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina Zydalis. 
God of all consolation give life and health to our sisters 

and brothers for whom we pray in your Holy Name. 
Amen. 

 
 

 
 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 
the Armed forces, especially 

 

Rev. Lt. Colonel Boguslaw Augustyn, C.Ss.R. 
Captain Christopher Bartok  

Staff Sargeant Francis Fiduk III 
Pvt. Christopher Foley 

PFC Joshua Hussey  
Captain James A. Jablonski Jr. 

Staff Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 
PFC Joshua Rivard 

 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 
PFC Steven Ubry 

CMA Mark J. Walyga 
 

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 
serving in the military and we will acknowledge them in our 
weekly bulletin.  Please share the good new with us when one 
of the above soldiers returns home! 

 

New Jersey’s 
Adoption Law has 

changed 
What birth parents need to know… 

 
New Jersey’s adoption law has changed with regard to 

adoptees’ access to full birth record information.  In the future, 
the names of all birth parents who placed a child for adoption in 
New Jersey will be made available to adoptees upon request 
unless the birth parents file a form with the State indicating that 
they do not want contact with the child. 

Birth parents who were assured anonymity previously 
are able to request continued privacy but to do so, they must 
complete and submit a form with the State no later than 
December 31, 2016. 

As soon as more information is available and the State 
of New Jersey releases the necessary form(s) Catholic Dioceses 
statewide will post related information on their websites.  

In the meantime, here is what all birth parents should 
know: 
For adoptions finalized prior to August 1, 2015: 

• Adoptees will be able to obtain an original birth 
certificate without involvement of the courts beginning 
January 1, 2017. 

• Birth parents have until December 31, 2016 to file a 
request with the State of New Jersey indicating that 
they want no contact with the child they gave to 
adoption.  If a birth parent files such a request, the 
State Registrar will redact the birth parent’s name from 
any documents provided to adoptees.  If they fail to file 
such a form – their identity will be revealed to the 
adoptee upon request. 
All birth parents who request redaction will be required 
to update medical history information every 10 years 
until the birth parent reaches the age of 40 and every 
five years thereafter. 

For adoptions finalized after August 1, 2015: 
• Long-form birth certificates will be available to 

adoptees without redaction of a birth parent’s name.   
Birth parents, who give a child to adoption after 
August 1, 2015, will be able to file a form with the 
State indicating that they wish to have no contact with 
the adopted child or whether they are willing to have 
direct contact or contact through an intermediary.  In 
all cases, in the future, birth parents will need to file 
with the State information about their medical history. 

As noted above, information on how birth parents should 
request continued privacy is not yet available from the State. 
As soon as the State releases the information, all Catholic 
Dioceses in New Jersey will post that information on their 
websites. 
 

 
 



FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

 5 

 

COMING SOON 
OUR ANNUAL PARISH SUMMER FESTIVAL 

Mark these dates – July 29 – August 2 
 

LOTS AND LOTS OF PAPER TOWELS ARE NEEDED.   
CARE TO SHARE YOUR FAVORITE BAKED ITEM?  To all 

those who enjoy baking, (and even if it’s not your 
favorite pastime):  WON’T YOU PLEASE MAKE SOMETHING 

FOR THE CAKE STAND? 
WE ARE IN NEED OF WORKERS FOR THE FESTIVAL!!!  
PLEASE consider donating your time – even for one 
night (maybe more if you’re so inclined).  PLEASE 
HELP – WE NEED ALL THE HELP WE CAN GET!  WE ARE 
IN GREAT NEED OF PERSONS TO WORK IN THE 
KITCHENS.  DURING THE DAY, THERE IS MUCH 
PREPARATION TO BE DONE.  WE ARE ESPECIALLY IN 
NEED OF PEOPLE TO HELP PEEL POTATOES FOR 
POTATO PANCAKES.  WE ALSO NEED PEOPLE TO FRY 
THE PANCAKES.  WE NEED HELP IN THE AUDITORIUM 
KITCHEN DURING THE DAY AND ESPECIALLY IN THE 
EVENINGS TO GET THE FOOD READY TO BE 
TRANSPORTED TO THE OUTDOOR KITCHEN.  IF YOU 
ENJOY WORKING WITH FOOD, WON’T YOU PLEASE 
CONSIDER GIVING US A HAND, EVEN FOR AN HOUR OR 
TWO?  

  

LETNI FESTYN PARAFIALNY 
  

Zbliża się nasz coroczny festyn parafialny. Prosimy, aby 
chętni do pomocy zgłaszali się do biura parafialnego.  
Dziękujemy za zaangażowanie! 
 

 
ON-LINE REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER 

FESTIVAL VOLUNTEERS IS NOW AVAILABLE ON 
OUR WEBSITE AT 

www.ctrmanville.com 
 
 

PARISH CASH RAFFLE 
 
 Let’s make this a banner year for our annual 
Parish Cash Raffle.  Last year, 1st prize was 
$5,071.20, 2nd was $2,197.52 and 3rd was 
1,183.28.  We would very much like to increase 
those figures.  If you have made your returns, 
thank you very much.  If you have not, please 
do so as soon as possible.   
 Also, please consider taking some extra 
raffle books to your place of employment (if 
allowed) to sell to your co-workers.  Extra 
books can be obtained at the parish office. 

 

 
 
If any of the following items pertain to you or your 
family, please check the appropriate box in front of 
the listed item. This information will be a great help 
to us. You may tear off the form and deposit in the 
collection basket or mail it to the Parish Office. 
Your cooperation in this matter would be greatly 
appreciated. 

 
 
□  New in Parish and would like to register 
□  Change of address 
□  Request Collection Envelopes 
□  Moving out of Parish 
□  Need Information – Please CALL 
□  New Telephone Number: __________________ 
□  Family Member (Name: ________________) is ill: 
      □  At Home 
      □  In the Hospital: Room #:__________ 
      □  Would like to receive Holy Communion 
 
Your name: ___________________________ 
Address: _____________________________ 
Phone Number: ________________________ 

 
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS NEEDED  
FOR THE HOSPITAL 

 

Somerset Medical Center is always in need of 
Eucharistic Ministers for patients every day of the 
week -  mornings and afternoons.  If you can help 
serve in this ministry, please contact Mike at 
mzuratjr@optimum.net.  Please note, the hospital 
does require and provides TB test, yearly Flu shots, 
and a Photo ID. 

 
 
Please visit our parish website: 

www.ctrmanville.com 
 
up-to-date information, schedules, church bulletins, 
pictures from parish events and much more… 

Be sure to check out our video reflections  
on the Sunday Readings each week. 


